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Older People Providers Forum 

Chair: Tracy Kerr (VSGWL)
Note Taker: Victoria Isbister (VSGWL)
Present: Susan Scott (MIST), Jenny White (Scottish Care), Donna MacKey (Sporting Memories), Billie Hamilton (OPAL), Erin (VSGWL student), Graham Stevenson (Home Instead), Sylvia Forshaw (OPAL)
Apologies: 	Mathew Baxter (WLC)


1. Welcome, apologies, introductions
Tracy welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked them for their time.  Tracy then introduced Erin who is on a student placement with VSGWL and asked everyone to introduce themselves.

1. Previous minutes and outstanding actions: Action note agreed. 

1. Guest speaker – Winnie Duncan, Pets as Therapy
· Paula & Zola have been volunteering for over a year and go into schools. Children who are struggling to read, read to a dog such as Zola which helps their confidence. They also visit children’s hospices meeting and greeting. Attend events to raise awareness and recruit volunteers.
· Lauren & Olive visit care homes and had lots of great feedback. Many individuals have had to give up their pets when they moved or are unhappy in new environment. They are making a huge difference. Attended music festival in Falkirk in time out capacity.
· Introduction / history – founded 1983.
· What we do! National charity, 150 volunteers in Scotland. One paid worker.
· Services are free, ask certain organisations for a donation – would never ask a care home. Majority of volunteers are keen and have fair availability. Will attend anything of benefit.
· Volunteers trained to be assessors.
· How we want to be seen
· Pets As Therapy
· Questions: Is there a minimum or Maximum group number? Winnie answered that each situation is judged, to ensure the animals don’t get overwhelmed. More than 1 team can attend an event depending on numbers. Susan thought aloud about the wide variety of COWL groups which run - numbers from 5 to 25. They wouldn’t, at this time, be able to run sessions in people’s home. This is down to risk factors within someone’s home, makes it more difficult. There are conversations based on number of requests for the future. 
· Donna asked how long it takes for a dog to be assessed as she takes her dog informally to Sporting Memories groups and can see the difference it makes. Sign up online, Firstly, is your animal suitable? Winnie then phones for a chat. Assessment completed in places like Pets at Home or Garden Centres. Looking for how the dog reacts with people, how they are on the lead, how do they react to loud noise, do they react ok to being touched. 1-2hrs. Assessor completes form and sends to head office. Looking for dogs who are super chill and relaxed! 
· Winnie Duncan: wduncan@petsastherapy.org – get in touch!

1. What’s on Where Directory update – Graham
· Thank you to anyone who completed feedback forms – great evidence of the work done with this forum and members for Care Inspectorate. Will share report once published.
· Member of WL chamber of Commerce advised that there was a company who had been in touch who are working with their team to make donations. They were asking if there was anyone doing Christmas meals for older people? They might be in a place to support an activity. 
· “Be A Santa To A Senior: We have recently re-launched this campaign for this year (see our blog for info).“ This ran last year and please get in touch with any nominations, criteria being anyone who is alone / isolated at Christmas. Currently in process of collecting gifts at the office.
· Winter WoW Guide: Requests for updates sent to the list of groups/activities for the Winter edition of the WoW guide. Tracy will supply an article for ‘Spotlight On’ section. 

1. Senior People’s Forum update (and any other relevant)
Hasn’t been one recently and nobody knew of one recently. Senior People’s fair a year or so ago went well – Susan and Graham wondered whether they could be proactive and organise something ourselves. Susan has booked Howden Park Centre March 5th for 1st anniversary MIST. Planning Awareness event and stalls. Very early stages in planning processes. Tracy attended WLC Cancer Conference recently at Howden Park Centre which went well. Jenny advised she had met with Sharon a couple of weeks ago and they discussed senior people’s forum. Ongoing discussions at how to change recognising that the format didn’t work. 

1. VSGWL Update
· Community mental health fund year 4 closed. Panel will now review 79 applications and award 467k in early December.
· Meeting tonight at VSGWL for community centre management committees to discuss options presented by Council, share views and discuss what support can be put in place for communities. 
· Thanks to anyone who completed Stakeholder survey
· Been refreshing our website. Check out our Resources section! Please get in touch if you are looking for something which isn’t there. 
· We have employed a consultant 1 day a week from next year to work with social enterprises.
· Erin is helping the Gateway with service locator project, currently adding services from the What’s on Where guide. Will be in touch soon with what we hold for services who can then update changes via a form. It’s not intended to be a lot of work and Erin is on hand to support organisations with data entry.
· PDSP’s – Policy Development Scrutiny Panels. There are Third sector rep’s for each of the 7 panels. These panels make recommendations which are fedback to Council executive. We are currently updating our website to improve the information there. Get in touch if you want to be on any of the mailing lists. 

1. Service updates
· COWL / Mist: Annual AGM held recently. Virtual event held on Friday. Carers Rights Day Nov 21st Livingston football. Current dates and venues on newsletter. Working on updating website, will launch shortly. Carers cards will come out soon - £10 for 2 years, giving users national and local discounts. Also highlights unpaid carers. Social groups are winding up over the next few weeks with various festive events.
· OPAL: community hub Bathgate open Tues-Thurs. Monthly coffee get togethers, some of which have speakers. Income maximisation specialist has already delivered one session. Christmas party season approaches and Volunteer thank you event coming up. Carol singing in Morrisons next Friday 6th - mix of staff, clients and volunteers. Winter newsletter due out soon. Gathering interest for men’s group which will take place in community hub. Came about from Changing room project which had heavy focus on football which didn’t suit all men. Grateful to receive funding from WL pensioners fund for 11 Christmas groups. Asda winter warmer deals has come back, unlimited tea and coffee, soup and roll £1, over age of 60. Asda brings back vital £1 'winter warmer' café initiative for the over 60’s Over 60,000 meals sold in first two weeks
· Sporting Memories: Steady 3 clubs - the newest one in Linlithgow is gathering, needing volunteers in Livingston. Each group having a Christmas lunch. Outwith WL, running online club for whole of UK during festive season. Usually well attended. Launched 45th club in Scotland last week. Partnership / project with Parkinsons UK next year which will result in new clubs.
· Home instead: Will share recent results of aging survey once collated. Spoke about potential negative impact of recent budget on home providers and people receiving care. 
· Scottish Care: Jenny shared that WLC have announced 8.1 million pounds in deficit 24/25. They are using 6million from reserves. They will have to look at doing things differently 25/26. Conversations with care homes on how to save money. 
· Tracy advised the TSI Network have picked up on the impact on third sector organisations of the National Insurance increase.
· Billie advised of an email received from Scottish Older Peoples assembly – their board is no longer functioning. 3 trustees resigned. 
 
1. West Lothian Council updates – none received.



1. AOCB
· VSGWL Christmas networking event – all welcome! Wednesday Dec 18th 3-5pm
· Forum currently has revolving chair – no objections. Can arrange day and time with 
· In Kind webinar tomorrow 

	Share Santa to a Senior campaign and get in touch with any nominations
	All members to Graham

	Pass on any details about anyone offering Christmas meals
	All members to Graham

	Email anything relevant you would like shared / publicised
	All members to Victoria

	Get in touch with Graham with any article ideas for WOW
	All members

	Jenny to speak with WLC about March event
	Jenny

	Forward any emails about Senior People’s provider forum
	Victoria / all members

	PDSP mailing lists
	All members to Victoria

	Over 60, men’s group, OPAL Bathgate
	All members to Billie



Tuesday January 21st 1.30pm Hybrid 
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